
Minutes of October 29, 2024, Town of Germantown 2025 Budget Public Hearing, held in the 
Germantown Town Hall, 50 Palatine Park Road, Germantown, NY and via Zoom, commencing 
at 6:06pm.

Present: Supervisor Helsley
Councilmember Suarez

Present via Zoom: Councilman Christian

Absent: Councilman Sullivan
Councilman Kukon

Recorded by: Town Clerk, Joyce Vale

Supervisor Helsley opened the Public Hearing for the 2025 Budget asking if there were any 
comments from the public regarding the budget.

Supervisor Helsley asked if there were any public comments.  There were no public comments.   

Councilmember Suarez asked about changes to the Highway budget.  Supervisor Helsley said 
Brian the accountant suggested not bonding the roof because there is a healthy fund balance.  
Supervisor Helsley said the General fund was very similar to last year.

Supervisor Helsley asked again if there were any public comments.  There were none.   
Supervisor Helsley said if there are any changes they will go in a resolution.  Councilman 
Christian asked how the public could look at the 2025 budget?  Supervisor Helsley will look into 
that.

Supervisor Helsley asked again if there were any comments from the public.  There were no 
comments.

Motion to close the public hearing at 6:14pm made by Councilmember Suarez, seconded by 
Supervisor Helsley with all in favor and none opposed.

Respectfully submitted,


